
 
 
 

 
 
   

  

MONROE MATTERS A  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S L E T T E R  

DECEMBER 2024 

 

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 
 

 
 

 Plow trucks are on the roads. They have limited visibility so be sure to provide 
them with the room they need to make our roads safe for travel. 

 As always, watch for kids and pets on the roads. 

 Remember it is illegal to push snow across a roadway. 

 Watch for open positions for various elected positions in the Town. The Town is 
always looking for people to serve on boards and committees – a great way to get 
involved in your town. 
 

As always, if you have any questions or comments, you can call the Town Office at 603-
638-2644 or email us at monroeselectmen@monroenh.org. 

 
 

 

MONROE FIRE DEPT BREAKFAST 
 

Sunday, December 8th 
7:30-10am at the town hall 

 

By Donation 
 

 

 

SUPERVISOR’S OF THE CHECKLIST 
 

Anyone who gave changes to your name 
and/or address to the Ballot Clerks during the 
November Election, please contact Diane at 
the Town Office (603)638-2644).  For the 
Supervisors of the Checklist to make these 
changes, a form must be filled out and signed.  

 
 

 

SOLSTICE BONFIRE 
 

Saturday, December 21st at 7pm 
at the corner of Hammond/Winchester 

 

After 15+/- years, it is time to let this 
tradition fade away and welcome 
opportunities for new community events. 
Join us for homemade hot cocoa and goodies 
round the fire and celebrate the start of 
winter. Bring an idea for the future to 
share.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

MONROE COMMUNITY CHURCH 
at the village church 

 

                                        

                                     Christmas Eve Service 
 

Tuesday, December 24th 
at 7pm 

                        
Sunday Services  

at 9:30am  

 

 TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE 
 

Welcome to Emily Martin, our new Deputy 
Town Clerk.  She is in training now and will be 
up to speed soon.  
 
Planning ahead we will be closed on Christmas 

Eve 12/24 and New Year’s Eve 12/31. 



 
  

 
SCHOOL BOARD MEETINGS 

 

5:30pm at the school 
 

December 16  January 6  January 21 
 
 

If you would like to receive school board related emails, contact schoolboard@monroeschool77.com 

 
 

The Monroe Community Church  
29th Annual Lighting of our 

 
MEMORY TREE 

 

Sunday, December 8th, 2024 
The Tree Lighting will occur at the Village Church at 4:30 PM 

(Memory Lights will also be automatically lit at the North Monroe Church) 
 

Dedicated in Memory of: 
 

Gayle Linda Wormer    James Gonyer 
Raymond (Ray) Richer    Barbara Sanders 
Dorothy Ann Jaynes     Janice Estes 
Duane Chester Cate     Scott Stuart 
Daniel Smotrycz     Priscilla Locke 
Brian Morse 

 
You may have a bulb shine in memory of a loved one throughout the holiday season.  Bulbs may 

be purchased at $5.00 per person to be remembered. 
 
Please send donations to: Marguerite Currier, 98 Harleyview Drive, Monroe, NH  03771 
 

IN MEMORY OF: ___________________________ 
BY WHOM: ______________________________ 
 

Checks made payable to: Monroe Community Church 
 

 

GAME NIGHT 
 

Tuesday, December 10  
5:30-7:30 

at the Monroe Library 
 

Adult Board Game Tabletop Game Night 
 

We will be meeting downstairs (there is 
some space on the main floor as well). 
There will be some cribbage boards and 
games such as Catan, Ticket to Ride, 
Azul, Splendor, Century, and Kingdomino. 
Feel free to bring your favorite game.   
For more information, please contact Eric 
Volk.   
 

Another game night is planned for 
Tuesday, January 14 from 5:30-7:30. 
 



  

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                       
 

 
                                                                                                                              

 

 

 
 

IT OUT AT THE LIBRARY TUESDAY 12pm-7pm; WEDNESDAY 9am-4pm; SATURDAY 9am-12pm 

 
 
 

 

GRANNY SQUARE CHRISTMAS TREE 
Viewing Opportunities 

 
Library Open House 

Tuesday, December 17th from 4-6pm  
Come meet some of the makers, 

refreshments will be served 
 

If you made squares for the project we’d 
love you to come for a group photograph! 
We’ll also be gathering info for a story on 
the project.          

 
During regular library hours 

 December 10th through the 18th 

 

At A Very Mixed Up Christmas Pageant 
 December 22nd at the town hall  

 
 

 

As winter approaches, be sure to prepare 
by always having between 3-168 books on 
hand at any given time! 
 

The Library will be closed on December 
24th and 25th.  Open 12-5 on the 31st and 
closed on New Year’s Day. 

 

 

 

 


